
 
Fast-Pitch Softball Coaches Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes 

November 16, 2022 

The Fast-Pitch Coaches Advisory Committee met in the Activities Association Office on 
November 16, 2022, at 4:00 pm.  Advisory Committee members present were Trey Palacol, 
Norman High School; Keith Coleman, Piedmont High School; Chad Trahan, Tecumseh High 
School; Tylor Lampkin, Washington High School; Erick Muncy, Amber-Pocasset; Jason Wilson, 
Binger-Oney; Keith Quaid, Kiowa High School. OSSAA guest Joy Marie Galliart, Miles Smith. 
Representing the OSSAA Mike Clark. 

1. Keith Quaid made a motion to remove tournament limits for High School and Junior 
High School and move to a 37-game limit for HS and 25 games for JH, seconded by Trey 
Palacol.  (Vote 7-0) 

2. Keith Coleman made a motion that all classes move to a one-year district cycle, 
seconded by Tylor Lampkin. (Vote 7-0) 

3. Erick Muncy made a motion that Class 2A change the play-off structure to a 4-team 
district with 16 regionals and 8 super regionals. (1 vs 16, 2 vs 15…. Play a 2 out of 3 
series), Seconded by Keith Quaid. (Vote 7-0) 

4. Chad Trahan made a motion to Change 3A and 4A by eliminating the Play in series and 
have a regional and a super-regional series. Districts would remain at 8 teams and all 
teams go to 16 team regionals.  Winner of each regional will go to super regional.  
(1 vs 16, 2 vs 15…. play a 2 out of 3 series), Seconded by Tylor Lamkin.  
(Vote 7-0) 

Discussion Items: 

1. Noise makers in dug outs and in spectators’ area 
2. Set dates for play-in games 
3. Wording of three team regionals 
4. 22 suited players in the play-offs 
5. Predetermined regionals 
6. State and District trophies 
7. District games to be played on Wednesdays after Sept 1 
8. Dirt fields and lights for play-offs 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Mike Clark 


